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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Wednesday 3rd June 2015 @ 5.30pm

Present
Staff

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager

Caroline Moyses – QoF Facilitator

PPG Members
Laverne Caddy

Phil Carson
Ian McAllister
Liz Keasley
Karen Beckett – PPG Member (virtual)
Paul Hanage – PPG member (virtual)

Apologies

Dr Tom Weake - GP

Margaret Estlick

Paul Hanage – see below

The minutes of the previous meeting (18/03/2015) were distributed with the agenda for this evening.  

Matters Arising

Regarding the actions points raised at the last meeting:


Action point 1
To arrange a meeting with the Truro Health Park ‘Boots Chemist’ Manager.  Outcome: we have now managed to make contact with them but have yet to secure a date.  Amendment: (date arranged for 17th June – Caroline to forward minutes to members following meeting).
Action point 2

To arrange a meeting with Three Spires Practice to see if we could hold a joint PPG meeting regularly in order to pool resources and patient provisions:  Outcome: Unfortunately the first date offered didn’t appear suitable for many of the PPG members.  We now have a date of Tuesday 15th September @ 5.45, to be held in the Lander Conference Room.
Correspondence 

Email read from Paul Hanage explaining that due to other commitments he will be unable to continue with the PPG but would happily remain as a virtual member – this was discussed and it was felt that Mr Hanage would be able to provide useful input to the group and all were happy for him to remain as a virtual member.

PPG Budget

Budget – we are due the next payment in September – it was suggested that we use this to fund the notice boards for the waiting room to advertise the PPG and their work.  Proposed: Laverne, Seconded: Phil. Liz to research prices and arrange purchase (example viewed by the group at meeting).  All in agreement.  Ian said he would look into the possibility of maybe having one donated?  We could ask the college to design the artwork for the advertising?

Any Other Business
· GP Training

Ian explained about the ‘Zero Suicide’ project which is hoping to reduce suicides rates countywide.  GP’s who have concerns regarding a patient contacts the mental health team and early intervention teams who will take the care of the patient. Ian mentioned that there is specific GP training available and this could be provided at the Practice at a speaker evening - ?joint meeting with GP’s at Three Spires.  Further information to be emailed to Caroline.  Liz to discuss the ‘Zero Suicide’ project with the GP’s at the next Friday morning meeting and Caroline to email Dr Weake. 
Addendum: email received from Ian – Dr Rebecca Osborne is the GP trying to involve more GP’s in the suicide training – contact Rebecca.osborne@cornwall.nhs.uk.  GP’s to decide and let Caroline know the outcome please (Tom).
· Extended Hours – 7 day working proposals

The Practice is already providing early morning and late appointments with the mornings being most popular.  There is not a move to open for 7 days per week at present – if this is introduced it would involve other practices working together to cover a large catchment area, ie with 3Spires, Chacewater etc.  No firm plans have been made or issued to the Practice.  Cornwall Health have now taken over from Serco for Out-of-Hours provision and the Acute GP Service.
· Joint Pharmacist Bid – not heard anything yet.

· Election of PPG Officers – Proposed: Ian, Seconded: Phil that Laverne be elected Chairman of the PPG.  All in agreement.  Proposed: Laverne, Seconded: Ian that Liz be elected Secretary/Administration support.  All agreed.
Phil said that it would be a good idea to put together a basic term of reference for the group and is happy to do this.

Ian said that he would look into advertising the group via the West Briton.  Posters to be sent to Truro College to engage with the younger population.
Caroline to chase members to gauge their interest in still being in the group.
· Liz showed the group our age/sex distribution for the Practice and explained that we are taking part in the Productive General Practice Programme and gave a brief overview of what this involves.  Data collected for this will be available to view at the next PPG meeting by all members.  

· The PPG annual report and minutes are now available in each waiting room at Lander.

· http://www.patients-association.com/
The above website is full of information for PPG’s and you may find this useful.  They offer a newsletter sign up without having to join as a full member.

Date of next meetings; to be held at the Lander Conference Room:

Lander PPG - Wednesday 12th August 2015 @ 5.30pm
Joint meeting with 3Spires: Tuesday 15th September 2015 @ 5.45pm
MEETING CLOSED: 6.45pm
Minutes by Caroline Moyses
